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AAA Annual General Meeting 
Chairman: Barry Morrison; made welcome all members who attended this AGM and then proceeded to introduce Mr. David Thornton our guest speaker who gave a presentation on the subject: Good Allotment Practice (see separate report). 
The Chairman then asked the following committee members to present their reports:

Finance Director: Max Hathaway presented the latest accounts for the year ending 31/12/2012:


	  Profit and Loss Account
	£
	£

	Income
	£3,551
	

	Expenditure
	£2,235
	

	Excess Income for year.
	£1,316
	

	Capital Expenditure 
	£818
	

	Excess Income for the year.
	£1,316
	

	Capital Expenditure 
	£818
	

	Excess Income for the year post capital expenditure 
	
	£498

	          Balance Sheet         
	
	

	Fixed Assets 
	£818
	

	Current Assets 
	£1,585
	

	Current Liabilities 
	£477
	

	Net Assets 
	£1,926
	

	Funds (Balance carried Forward)
	
	£1,926


At April 2013 - there is £1300 unallocated in the account.

Question: On the -£273 in the Capital Expenditure account. 
Answer: Max Hathaway (M.H.). This is in regard to the value of the AAA motor mower; the value is less depreciation at 15% per year.

Question: On cost of the Water rates. 
Answer: M.H. We have not yet received a full year valuation. For the last 2 years it has been an estimate.

Health and Safety: Amanda Beddows (absent).
Question: Should we recommend all members to have a tetanus shot, especially those who handle manure.

Answer: Yes, it would be strongly recommended, but not enforceable by the AAA.  

Membership Secretary: Lindsay Stone.

There has been 8 members leave this year. Presently there are 5 persons on the waiting list.

Secretary: (John Scott):

The use of the AAA email system (ashallotmembers@yahoo.co.uk) has increased considerably in the last 12 months. The committee would recommend all members to use the email to contact the committee to resolve problems and ask for advice.

Our web site http://e-voice.org.uk/ashallotmembers was introduced in February 2013, below is the record of use.


	Month
	Unique visitors
	Number of Visits
	Pages
	Hits

	Feb 2013
	124
	179
	8400
	9240

	Mar 2013
	66
	82
	810
	858

	Apr 2013
	35
	46
	1139
	1263

	Total
	226
	308
	10351
	11363


We will aim to keep members up to date on the latest news and advice through the web-site but recognize that some members are still not on line. For these members we will try and notify via notifications on the site Notice board.  

Membership cards are still waiting to be collected from me. The card can be used to obtain 10% discount at Wyaston Nurseries.
Chairman’s Report: Barry Morrison   

B.M. detailed the progress made on site during the last twelve months: 

· Added additional secondary fencing

· Constructed a new storage shed

· Removal of the Bee problem

· The fight against the Caravan Park

· Leveling the waste ground and prepare for reseeding

· New machinery: Powered Mower, Rabbit traps, Mole traps

· Run a successful Barbeque

· Arts Festival involvement

· Working to maintaining the standards for the site

· Expanding the volunteer base 

B.M. discussed the problems encountered with the Derbyshire Dales District Council (DDDC) planning application for caravan site adjacent to the AAA site. B.M did not think this problem is completely resolved as the travelers are presently based at Holmfirth on the A6 near Crompton. He also felt that the DDDC still had a preference to move the travelers to Ashbourne.
B.M. presented that the waste ground running adjacent to Watery Lane will be re-grassed and signs will be put up stating No Tipping (this includes grasses moved from plots).

B.M. Stated that it was in the committee’s opinion that all carpets and black polythene sheets should not be used on plots – this is to prevent vermin (mice and rats) using the covering for shelter.

B.M. After the success of last year’s barbeque – it will be held again in September 2013. 
B.M. In his opinion our site was and has been kept to a high level of tidiness. He advised members to look at other sites for comparison. Because of this we will continue to maintain the high standards achieved so far for the site.            
B.M. Volunteers are still required. Our next task will be the re-seeding, maintenance of the fencing and putting down concrete pads for ease of access at the pedestrian gates. 
B.M. The next purchase for the site will be a Motorized Strimmer and an additional mower. 



 AOB
Q= Have we increased the number of plots? 

A = We have 113 plots, of which some are ½ plots.

Q = The area near Watery Lane; what will happen to this?   

A = Nothing, the area has to be kept clear for Seven Trent.

There was a general thank you from the members for the work carried out on their behalf by the committee.
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